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Dear Parents and Friends of the College  
 
 
Reports  
Congratulation s to all our students that have 

completed the first semester and are bringing their 
reports home to share. It is important to reflect on 
the teachers comments and  celebrate the great 

work that  has been done, so far this year and make 
goals for semester two.  Five students from each 
primary class have been acknowledged with 
principal stickers and senior students have been 

rewarded with stickers for the ef fort and 
achievements too. Reports are also available to be 
viewed on Connect. Our Parent N ight is in week two , 

Tuesday July 24 th . I f you would like  to make 
appointments booking information will be sent out in 
the first week back  next term . 

 
Logo uniform survey  
Thank you to the parents who completed the survey . 
These results will be discussed at College Board 

before any formal approval is given, but on the 
feedback provided , parents have 
expressed the desire to change 

the secondary shirt colour and 
approve the change of the 
logo.  We have provided two 

sample senior re d shirts if 
parents would like to see them in 
our front office. With the 
proposed changes there will be 

time t o phase in the uniform as 
we would not expect parents to 

replace their uniform stock all at once.  

 
Cross Country Handicap S hield.  
Well done team M BCC who achieved well last Friday 

bringing back the shield. Thank you to Mr Swann  
and Mr Rhind who prepared our team so well. 
Congratulations to all students who competed and 
represented the college so proudly.  

 
Country W eek  
Good luck to our Country W eek t eam w ho have 

headed to Perth to comp ete this week in a variety of 
sport s.  Y ou can check out the updates on Facebook. 
Thank you to our sponsors and our community  who 

supported our Quiz N ight which raised $2400  
 
Holiday B reak  
Have a restful and enjoyable break and we look 

forward to seeing everyone back at college on 
Tuesday 17 July.  
 

Andrew Fraser  

Principal  
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Bravo to these readers who have 

achieved the BRONZE award  

Savannah Beveridge, Amelia Kirke  

 

 
Sensational reading to the following students 

who have achieved the SILVER award.  
Helen Azimi, Macey Seaman, Connor 

Creel ey, Imogen Holt, Nate Sayas, Suhdah 
Haidary, Taiba Qasimi, Lily Vesey, Khatira 

Qasimi, Jye Coleman

 

 

 

 

Ethan Aylmore -  Junior Art Prize Winner  

At the recent Plantagenet  Arts Council 

Exhibition, held at Sounness Park  on  Friday 1st 
June , many artists entered their favourite 

workpieces. Ethan Aylmore, a Year 11 student 

at Mount Barker Community College, was 
awarded the Junior Art prize, a stunning 

$500.00 provided by Bendigo Bank, Mount 
Barker Branch. Ethan finally received his award 

at th e NAIDOC assembly held on Monday 18th 
June at the College.  

 

 
 

 
 

 

 



K- 6 News  

Madar Group Visit  

It was a real privilege last week to spend some time 
with our EC1 class as they were joined by the Madar 
Group. The Madar  Group is a gathering of Afghani 

mothers who come together each week in one of our 
Kindy classrooms. They spend time connecting with 
each other, learning English and becoming familiar 
with our community and our college environment. 

Last week, they took the  opportunity to visit our EC2 
class and share their experiences of Eid. We learned 
that Eid for Muslims is very similar to Christmas for 

Christians. It is a time for family, for sharing and for 
the laughter of children.  It was a lovely session and 
we were  joined by ABC Great Southern who filmed 

the exchange and interviewed staff and Madar 
Group members. Many thanks to Mrs Belinda O'Dea 
and the great team in EC2 for hosting this event.  
 

 

 
 
Toy Library  
There is a wonderful toy library down at the 

Communit y Resource Centre for those who have not 
yet come across it.  It is easy to use and full of 
some terrific resources.  It is open on Thursdays 

from 10 -11.30am and below are the contact details 
for further information.  This may prove to be a 
useful service during the school holidays to keep 
children busy and engaged.   
mtbarkertoylibrary@gmail.com    (Ph) 0402 115 680  
 
NAIDOC Week  

Thanks to our Cultural 

Committee and our AIEOs 
in particular, for the 
activities and experiences 

organised for our college 
community during NAIDOC 
Week. It was lovely to see 
students across the college 

engaged and enjoying 

spending time 

together in 
differe nt 
activities.   

It was terrific to 
see so many of 
our Aboriginal 

families join us 
at the college 
for the 
attendance 

sausage sizzle 
and the cook -
up.  

 
Kindy Enrolments  
A reminder that we are now 

accepting enrolments for our 
kindergarten program in 2019, an d 
our classes are quickly filling up. If 
you know of any young families in 

our community who may not be 
receiving this message, please 
share it with them, and encourage 

them to visit the college for an 
enrolment form as soon as 
possible. Thanks for your su pport.  

 
K- 6 Reports  
Our reports are ready for collection 

from the front office from Monday, June 25th. Please 
feel free to pop in and collect it for your child. We 

hope you will find the reports interesting and 
informative about your child's progress. Do 
remember however, that the best way to really 

understand how your child is going at school is to 

talk to the teacher. Our staff are always happy to 
speak with you and share your child's learning 

journey. All reports not collected from the office will 
be sen t home with the children on Friday.  If you do 
not  wish this to occur, please contact the front office 
on 9851 3400.  

 
Home Reading  
The final day of this term will enable many of our 

students to reach their goal of 150 Nights ï GOLD! 
We are so proud of the  responsible and organised 
way that students are approaching home -reading; 

setting goals, working towards them, being 
organised and prepared with their reading diaries, 
and enthusiastic about celebrating each milestone 
they reach.   Remember that the holida ys still 

count!   Please remind the children to keep reading 
and having their diaries signed. Thanks to all our 
families for the support and encouragement you 

provide children with their reading.  
 

ά/ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŀǊŜ ƳŀŘŜ ǊŜŀŘŜǊǎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǇǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƛǊ 
ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎΦέ  Emilie Buchwald 
 
Safe Holidays  

On behalf of all the staff at our college, we'd like to 
wish you a safe and happy holiday  break.  We hope  
you have the opportunity to spend enjoyable time 
together with family and friends, and we look 
forward to seeing all the  students safely back with 

us next term.  
 
 

Bec Smyth  
Associate Principal K - 6  

 

mailto:mtbarkertoylibrary@gmail.com


Year 6 Camp  

Bell Tower 

At the Bell Tower we went at the top of the 

building and did walking around. It was scary 

because what we were walking on was just metal 

and we could see the bottom of the building.  It 

seemed like we could fall over at some point. I 

really like that I made it through without being 

scared.  

By Danial Azimi 

 

We all had fun being free for one hour at 

Bounce doing the x-park  track and the free 

style area. The girls did trampoline 

gymnastics while the boys just did the      
x-park , freestyle and dodge ball. 

by Rhys Pocock   

 

Ringing the Bells at the Bell Tower 

During year Six Camp we went to the Bell Tower. 

First we had a tour around the building and 

learnt about the past. Then we went to the top 

of the tower and a few people were scared of 

heights but that hopefully helped their fears. 

When we finished the tour we went to the bell 

room which is where the people ring the bells. It 

was easy for some people and it was hard for 

others but that was okay because they were only 

learning. It was so much fun. 

Written by Zara Miell 

 

Perth Zoo 

On year 6 camp we went to the Perth Zoo. It was 

really cool! We got to see all the animals. The 

money you have to pay to get in goes to saving 

the wildlife. 

By Olivia Williss  

 



 

 
WACA 

On our Year Six Perth Camp we went to the 
WACA, which stands for Western Australian 
Cricket Association. We did all sorts of games like 
this game were you have to hit the wicket four 
times with your team and T20. We also went on 
a tour in the WACA museum and saw all the 
amazing shields and banners. One more thing we 
got to do was go into the score board and found 
out how it worked.  

By Matilda Ritchie  

 

Advent Park 

!ǘ ǘƘŜ !ŘǾŜƴǘ tŀǊƪ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǿŜ ǎǘŀȅŜŘ ŀǘΣ ǿŜΩǊŜ 
filling in our description of the activities we did 
ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŘŀȅΦ ²ŜΩǊŜ ǿǊƛǘƛƴƎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŘƛƴƛƴƎ ƘŀƭƭΣ 
chatting as well as working. It was really fun 
staying there with our friends! 

By Claude van Sandwyk 
 

 
 

Lazer Blaze 
On Perth Camp 2018 we went to Laser Blaze. In 
Laser Blaze you get a piece of equipment and 
you get a laser gun attached to the vest. You put 
on the vest and it lights up. To use the lazer you 
have to place one hand on the front and the 
other one goes on the grip. When you shoot 
some you have to aim on the middle of the vest 
or on the shoulders. Lazer Blaze was awesome! 

By Summer Poett  
 

 
 
 
 
 



Perth Mint 
On Perth camp we went to the Perth Mint. At 
ǘƘŜ aƛƴǘ ǿŜ ǎŀǿ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘΩǎ ōƛƎƎŜǎǘ Ŏƻƛƴ ǘƘŀǘ 
weighed 1 tonne. It was valued at 64 million 
dollars. We also saw real gold being melted and 
poured making a 1kg gold bar. We got to hold a 
gold bar and it was quite heavy. We all brought a 
ǎƻǳǾŜƴƛǊ Ŏƻƛƴ ǘƘŀǘ ǎŀƛŘ ά{ǘǊǳŎƪ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ tŜǊǘƘ aƛƴǘέ 
with a picture of the front of the Mint on the 
other side. 

By Ruby Knight 
 

 
 

Parliament House 
 

On Wednesday at camp we went to Parliament 
House. 
As we got there, there was a protest, they were 
protesting about tagging sharks to prevent shark 
attacks. We had a tour of the house; there was 
the upper house and a lower house. We sat in a 
room and watched some laws being made, it was 
amazing. Wish we could go back. 
 

By Janiah Dean 

 
 

 

 What is PISA?  

PISA is managed by the Australian Council for 
Educational Research (ACER) on behalf of the 

Australian Government Department of 
Education and Training and the State 

Department of Education.  
 

Information coming soon to selected students  

http://www.oecd.org/pisa/aboutpisa/ 
 
 

 
 
https://jumprope.heartfoundation.org.au/2018Mou

nt_ Barker_Community_College_ -

_MT_BARKER_WA_ - _132575   

 

 
 

The Program  for International Student 

Assessment (PISA) is one of the international 
assessments in Australiaôs National Assessment 

Program.  

PISA was first administered in 2000, and is 

conducted every three years. PISA 2018 is the 

seventh PISA assessment that will be 
conducted.  

PISA measures how well 15 -year -olds are 

prepared to use the skills and knowledge in 

particular areas to meet real - lif e challenges.  

PISA is conducted every three years and 

provides data for key performance measures 
specified in the Measurement Framework for 

Schooling in Australia.  

PISA results are used to evaluate progress 

towards the Educational Goals for Young 
Austral ians and the National Education 

Agreement outcome that Australian students 
excel by international standards.  

PISA 2018 will involve more than half -a-million 
students (representing about 29 million 15 -

year -old students) from around 80 countries 
and economi es.  

http://www.oecd.org/pisa/aboutpisa/
https://jumprope.heartfoundation.org.au/2018Mount_Barker_Community_College_-_MT_BARKER_WA_-_132575
https://jumprope.heartfoundation.org.au/2018Mount_Barker_Community_College_-_MT_BARKER_WA_-_132575
https://jumprope.heartfoundation.org.au/2018Mount_Barker_Community_College_-_MT_BARKER_WA_-_132575


Outdoor Rec Munda - Biddi Cycling Camp  

The Sunday before W eek 7 saw a rainy and 

windy start to our second Outdoor Recreation 
camp. This time we were off to Denmark for 

some mountain bike riding! Battling some 

strong winds, our first ride (and a warm up for 
what we were about to do the next two days) 

followed the Wilderness  Ocean Walk trail, 
starting at Lights Beach and finishing at Ocean 

Beach.  
Even though it was only 6 kms, the strong 

winds and windy tra ck saw almost more 
students fall off their bikes, than those that 

stayed on them! The first night we were very 

fortunate in that Denmark Senior High School 
allowed us to camp in their gym for the night, 

which gave us warm showers, electricity and a 
good co uple of hours to play basketball, 

football and soccer.  
The next morning (Monday) we were up and 

packed up early, to begin the first leg of our 
ride at 7.30am; a 10km optional single lane 

track to challenge the students with a long and 

gradual incline befo re fast paced and slippery 
decent. The rest of the students met up at the 

end of the first 10kms.  
Here everyone began our 50km ride for the 

day, following the Munda Biddi trail. We started 
the trail just  out of Denmark, in the Mt 

Lindes ay National Park, a nd finished our day, 
50kms later (or 60kms for those who opt ed to 

do the first 10kms) just n orth of Bow Bridge. 

That  night we camped in one of the h uts set up 
on the Munda Biddi, and by 8.30pm all of the 

students had put themselves to  bed and were 
fast asl eep (The staff  werenôt far behind them 

either).  
The last day, students cycled another 12kms 

towards Bow Bridge on the hilliest road of the 
lot, in the rain, before rejoicing when seeing 

the bus to go home. Overall the camp was a 

huge success. All of the s tudents accomplished 
achievements they didnôt think that they 

would, and worked as a team to motivate each 
other to get through all the different 

challenges. They all deserve huge 
congratulations , and should be very proud of 

their efforts.  
A massive thank  you to Mr. Sobey and Mr. 

Gribble who came along and cycled the camp 

as well, without you our camp wouldnôt have 
been possible.  

Other thanks go to the volunteer ambulance 
officer who drove behind the group the whole 

way and looked after all the injuries, and to 
Denmark Senior High School; specifically, Kelly 

and Dylan Judd who organised for us to camp 
in the gym, and Jenny Findlay who came in on 

her Sunday to let us in for the night. 

Congratulations and well done again to each 
and every student that partic ipated!  

 
Ferne Carter  

PE Teacher  

 
 

 
 

 
 



The Athletic C arnival ran in the last week of 

Term 1, and even though the weather was 
freezing, the students didnôt let that slow them 

down (the teachers needed some help from the 
coffee van though). It was a huge day of 

events with close competition between 

students and a lot of records broken. It did nôt 
take long for one of the Houses  (the best 

House ) to establish a clear lead over th e other 
two, which they held on to for the entire day to 

finish strong. A huge thank you to all the 
teachers that helped out on the day (especially 

those that were given j obs for the entire day), 
parents that came down and supported the 

students, al l the student helpers and to Mr  

Sobey for all the planning and preparation that 
he did behind the scenes to organise the day 

and to ensure it ran smoothly. Lastly, well done 

to a ll the student competitors! Please see all 

house and individual student results in the 
accompanying table.   

Ferne Carter  
PE Teacher  

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

7-12 Athletic Carnival  House Results  

1st Place 
Hay  

2401 points 

2nd Place 
Kalgan 

1910 points 

3rd place 
Morande 

1767 points 

Student Results 
Yr 7 Girls  

Runner up  Libby Morris 

Champion  Sophie Richards 

Yr 7 Boys 

Runner up  Alex Skinner 

Champion  Jarrod Pearce 

Yr 8 Girls  

Runner up  Rachel Henderson 

Champion  Ivy Parsons 

Yr 8 Boys  

Runner up  Camball McMahon 

Champion  Ben Kirkwood 

Yr 9 Girls  

Runner up  Madeline Fraser 

Champion  Amy Reid  

Yr 9 Boys 

Runner up 
Nathan Bryden-Dwyer & 
Logan Smart 

Champion  Jakob Voss 

Yr 10 Girls  

Runner up  Taliesha Knight 

Champion  Gracie Gibson 

Yr 10 Boys 

Runner up  Ruben Ellery 

Champion  Jye Williss 

Yr 11 /12 Girls  

Runner up  Emma Kirkwood 

Champion  Jacinta McFarlane 

Yr 11/12 Boys  

Runner up  Rhys Hogg 

Champion  Brent Parsons 



Year 8 Cattle AI Demonstration

 

 
 

Year 9 Students at Oldfieldôs Piggery  

 

 

Year 9 Students at Mt Barker Marron  

 
 

 
 

 



Year 9 Treating Sick Calves  

 

 
 

 
 

 

Year 10 Students -  AWI Wethers

 
Year 7 Planting the Vegetable Patch

 



 

 
 
We are going to make a big owl using recycled 

material with the kids.  
 

 
 

We are making 20 posters that will have 

information and pictures about recycling and 

the effects of not recycling which we hope will 
help make people understand why they need to 

recycle and upcycle for useful and fun projects.  

 
 
I have been working on a Tidy TownΩs project 
about recycling. I have been researching on 
recycling, for example, what recycled items get 
turned into, like high-grade papers, such as white 
computer paper, bond, and letterhead that can 
be turned back into office paper if it's kept 
separate from other waste paper. It can also be 
used to produce tissue paper, paperboard, 
stationery, magazines and other paper products. 
 
Logan Reid 
 
Workplace Learning at the Mount Barker 
Community Resource Centre. 

Chaplainôs Corner 

DEVIL AT HOME, DARLI NG IN PUBLIC         

MICHAEL GROSE  
ñWhy does my child behave well for others, but 

not for me?ò This is a common question many 

parents ask. Itôs frustrating! I remember my 
primary school -aged children having very poor 

table manners at home, yet after sleep -overs 
and visits with friends we were always 

complimented for having children with beautiful 
manners.                                           So why 

do kids behave well for others and save their 
worst behaviour for their parents? Itôs simple 

reallyé..because you love them. Itôs hard to be 

good all the time. When we are fully accepted 
by others we  tend to show them our true 

selves warts nô all.                                                                          
The same theory applies with all our 

relationships, including dating. When you first 
started dating, you more than likely put huge 

ene rgy into making the best possible 
impression. When the relationship became 

more stable, you probably loosened up. You 

didnôt always dress to impress; you may have 
turned up late a few times and you were less 

are fussed about presenting your best possible 
face all the time. In short, familiarity breeds 

contentedness.                                                                                                  
The same happens with kids. They become so 

relaxed with their parents that they will show 
their w orst side to them. Theyôll be very polite 

to their teacher, barely speaking out of turn in 

class yet they can be downright rude and 
overbearing at home. Theyôll be friendly to 

peers at school but painful for siblings at home. 
Such is the way of family - life . 

TEACHING KIDS TO BEH AVE   Here are four 
smart strategies you can use to teach kids of 

all ages to behave well ï both outside and 
inside the family home:                                                                                        

1.  MODELLING:   Kids need to see adults and 

significant others such as parents behave well, 

behave generously and use appropriate 
manners (cosô they will speak like you in 

public). Model the behaviours you want in your 
kidsé as much as is humanly possible.                                                           
2. MENTORING:   Toddler and teens both 

benefit from explicit teaching and coaching in 

what to do and say in the company of others. 
They benefit from hearing messages such as 

ñSay thank youò, ñLook your teacher in the eye 
when you speakò                                                                        

3. MESSAGING:  Astute parents give kids 
social scripts that they can use in a variety of 

situations. This social scripting starts when we 
tell a toddler to say hel lo to a relative and 

continues to providing more complex scripts to 

use in a variety of situations such as in a 
restaurant, at a friendôs house, at school, even 

online. It also helps if kids rehearse their lines 
before they use them in social situations.                                                                                         

4. MANOEUVRING:  A great way to prepare 

kids to excel is through manoeuvring social 
situations much in the same way as sporting 



codes create junior versions of their game s, so 

kids can learn the basics without being 

overwhelmed by adult rules. Look for 
opportunities for kids to socialise at home in 

ways that mimic situations that theyôll 
encounter in public. For instance, once a week 

set up your mealtimes like a restaurant  so kids 
learn how to b ehave in a restaurant situation.  

 

P&C News  

JOGATHON RESCHEDULED   

The J ogathon has been rescheduled for today, 
Tuesday 26 June), weather permitting, and is a 

major P&C fundraiser.  

It is a fun filled whole school event and families 
are invited to participate.   

Itôs a great opportunity to build on the 
awesome community spirit at the c ollege and 

to build strong minds and bodies.  We hope to 
see you there!   

Collection of sponsorship m oney will take place 
during the last th ree days of term from 8.30 -

9.00 am.  Collection points and payment 

options are:  
¶ A Block ï Outside the Chaplains Office ï cash 

only  
¶ M Block ï In the wet area near M1 ï cash or 

card  
¶ E Block ï In the wet area near E1 ï cash only  

 
Families are encouraged to 

bring in sponsorship and forms 

as soon as possible as it is the 
last week of term.  A reminder 

that all sponsorship forms, 
including empty ones, must be 

returned.  
Thanks to all our volunteers for 

helping with collections.  Your 
assistance and time is greatly appreciated.   

Big thanks also to 

the Mount Barker 
Community 

Bendigo Bank 
branch Bendigo 

Bank for 
providing the 

EFTPOS facility.  
Your support is much apprecia ted.   

 

 
MAIN P&C MEETING ï REMINDER  

 
A reminder  that the next meeting will be Week 

1, T erm 3 on Wed 18 July, in E6 at a trial 
meeting time of 3.00pm.   

 
Students studying childcare will provide a 
crèche for young children and members are 

asked to bring a plate of food to share  
 

Mark the date in your diary now to avoid 

missing it!  New members are warmly 
welcomed.       

 
INTRODUCING THE MAIN  P&C EXECUTIVE 

COMMITTEE MEMBERS  

The next few newsletters will feature the 
profiles of some P&C members. This week we 

meet some of the Executive Committee  
Members.  If you have any P&C related 

queries, donôt hesitate to speak to one of these 
representatives, or speak to your childôs 

teacher.   
President ï Caroline Bedford  

I am involved in the College through two 

different  role s. As a parent having a son in 
Year 5 as well as in a professional capacity as 

an outside education support service. I have 
been actively involved with the P& C since my 

son began at the c ollege in Kindy. I have 
worked in a range of different roles over the 

years, beginning with secretary of the KP Sub 
Committee as well as class liaison, also for the 

KP Sub Committee. In recent years I have led 

the Fundraising Sub Committee before taking 
on  the role of President in 2018.  

Secretary ï Lisa Lynch  
I live and work on a family farm together with 

my husband and our two sons, both who are  in 
primary school, attend the c ollege.  

I have been actively involved in the school 
community volunteering to do parent help and 

supporting the P&C through working in the 

canteen and supporting fundraising events 
since our eldest child started K indy. In that 

time Iôve held numerous roles including class 
representative and president of the Early 

Childhood Sub Committee, member of the 
Fundraising and Dyslexia Assist C ommittees 

and am currently the s ecretary of the main 
P&C.   

I have a strong desire to support our childrenôs 

education and through my  involvement with 
the P&C am able to connect with staff, 

student s, families and friends of the c ollege to 
make a valued contribution to the school 

community.  I get a great sense of satisfaction 
from seeing the difference the extra resources 

and programs P &C provides to the learning 
opportunities av ailable to all students at the 

college.  I look forward to another successful 

P&C year in 2018 and extend a warm welcome 
to anyone who is considering joining to get 

involved.         
Treasurer -  Deb  Murphy   

Involv ement with the P&C is a significant way 
of showing your children that you are 

committed to their education.   Commitment to 
education is one of the reasons of why we 

chose as a family to relocate to Mount Barker 

and the facilities the college offered was a key 
part of our decision.   Regular contact with the 

college through my role as treasurer keeps the 
lines of communication open, so important 

especially with secondary students where 
parent involvement tends to drop 

off.   Additionally input into how the P&C  can 
allocate funds to support current and future 

students whilst improving the collegeôs facilities 



is the most rewarding part of being an active 

P&C member.   Recently we have had few new 

faces at our meetings which are so welcome, 
so if you are reading t his please consider 

coming along!  
BEST HOLIDAY WISHES  

On behalf of the Committee, thanks again to 
everyone who has assisted the P&C during 

semester one and best wishes to all our 
supporters for the July school holidays.  May 

you travel safe and enjoy your break. Regard s, 

Lisa Lynch, M: 0427 512 150.  

 

 

Albany Athletics Club  
Web:  http://albanyaths.myclub.org.au/6.htm     ph 98447 

377  
The winter Cross Country running programme  

is commencing at Lake Seppings on 

April 22nd.  
Try it for $2 for a day membership.  

Get all members of your family 

involved in fun and healthy exercise.  

 

 
 

Master Mind Australia will be conducting 
Revision and Exam Preparation classes for Year 

11 and 12 students at multiple campuses in 
Perth during the first and second week of the 

July holidays.  
 

Programs on offer during the July holidays can 

be viewed at our website including  schedules 
for the Christ Church Grammar School progr am 

(2 -6 July) and the Hale School program (9 -13 
July).  (www.mastermindaustralia.com.au ).      

 

 

http://albanyaths.myclub.org.au/6.htm
http://www.mastermindaustralia.com.au/


 



 


